
 

 

MINUTES OF A MEETING   

MONTAGUE BOARD OF ASSESSORS  

Montague Town Hall - 1 Avenue A Turners Falls, MA 

June 9, 2025  

 

A meeting of the Montague Board of Assessors was held on June 9th, 2025.  Assessors present: Chair Ann 

Cenzano, Ann Fisk, Rebecca Sabelawski, and Oliver Beane, Assessor Technician/Interim Director of Assessing, 

and Adam Tocci.   

 

The meeting was called to order at 11:04 am. 

 

The Board interviewed Adam Tocci for the position of Director of Assessing, reviewing his background, 

credentials, opinion on matters of assessing, and discussion of the districts. 

 

A motion was made and seconded to offer the position of Director of Assessing to Adam Tocci.  The motion 

was carried unanimously. 

 

Regular meeting session adjourned at 11:43 am.    

 

Submitted by,  

      

 

Oliver Beane 

Assessor Technician/Interim Director of Assessing 
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